
March 17, 2022 
 
President Joseph Biden 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
Dear Mr. President, 
 
We are farmers and biofuel supporters from across the country who support your pledge to use 
“every tool at our disposal” to lower gasoline prices and deliver relief to American families who 
are experiencing pain at the pump with every fill-up. However, we are concerned the actions taken 
so far only expand our reliance on petroleum fuels and do not seize upon the opportunity presented 
by domestic, clean-burning, low-carbon renewable fuels like ethanol and biodiesel.   
 
Following Russia’s invasion of Ukraine, we saw oil prices surge to more than $125 per barrel, and 
gasoline prices topped $4.30 per gallon. These inflationary impacts are devastating to family 
budgets already strained by the economic impacts of COVID. Opening the Strategic Petroleum 
Reserve might have had a very modest impact on oil supplies, but it is certainly no long-term 
solution to address pump prices.  Investigating anti-consumer behavior by oil companies hasn’t 
helped lower prices. And, suspending the federal gas tax, as has been suggested, would be short-
sighted and threatens to leave our nation’s roads and bridges in disrepair.  By maintaining our 
dependence on crude oil, all of these proposed solutions only strengthen Vladimir Putin’s ultimate 
objective of using Russia’s petroleum resources as a strategic weapon in the current conflict. To 
thwart Putin’s ability to use oil as a weapon, we must demonstrate that we do not need—and do 
not want—Russia’s petroleum. 
 
Fortunately, there IS an alternative!  Biofuels like ethanol are underutilized in today’s fuel market, 
largely because outdated government regulations handcuff market access and deny consumers 
choice at the pump.  For example, EPA regulations currently prohibit the use of higher ethanol 
blends like E15 for much of the year, even though the fuel has been legally approved by EPA for 
use in more than 97% of the cars and trucks on the road.  Simply allowing gasoline blenders to sell 
E15 year-round would instantly help moderate prices at the pump and deliver relief to American 
families. Today, E15 is selling for 10-25 cents per gallon less than standard gasoline, meaning 
year-round use of the fuel would save the average American household at least $125-200 on its 
annual gasoline bill.  Those savings would accrue immediately while also providing energy, 
environmental and economic benefits for the long-term. 
 
Mr. President, we can replace ALL the crude oil we import from Russia with increased domestic 
production of ethanol and biodiesel. We ask that you utilize your authority to remove regulatory 
barriers to expanded biofuel use, including specifically allowing the year-round use of E15 
immediately. Doing so would provide relief to consumers today, while also reducing greenhouse 
gas emissions and supporting the farm economy. We stand ready to unleash the power of American 
agriculture to enhance our nation’s energy and environmental security.  
 
Sincerely, 






















































































































































































































	2022 POTUS Letter from Commodity Classic



